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DUE TO THE HOLIDAY SEASON:
NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be Wednesday, November 15, at 8:00 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING will be Wednesday, December 6, at 8:00 p.m.

THE SECOND ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP APPRECIATION DAY, Sunday, October 22, was a successful, fun day,
for those who attended, with plenty of good food, but a marked scarcity of attendees.
Mike Kearney deserves our thanks for planning and directing this function.

SIGHTING-IN DAYS are just about here: November 11 and 12, hours between 10:00 a.m. and 5:00
p.m., cost $5.00 for gun one and $3.00 for each additional gun. Ranges will be open
to the public and Range Officers will be available to help hunters properly sight-in
their rifles. Detailed information in sighting-in techniques for zeroing of scopes
will also be available. A1l firearms must be unloaded and the actions open when entering
the range area. A safety check will be made of all firearms by the Range Officers.
Bring your own ammunition and spotting scope. Sorry, no handguns.

THE RANGE COMMITTEE would 1like to thank Jim Brown, Richard Reidenback, Andy Scott, Ed Talbott
and Lee Trunnell for their help in widening the rifle range.
Range Orientation and Cleanup will be Sunday, November 25, starting at 10:00 a.m.
Ed Bennett is the new Rifle and Pistol Chairman, succeeding Ted Heir, who has
been encumbered with a new job. Thanks, Ted, for all your help.
Due to safety reasons, the 25 yard and 50 yard target ranges on the Rifle range
are closed until further notice. We are trying to get clean fill dirt to back up these
ranges to prevent ricochets.
Members are reminded to remain with their guest(s) while on the ranges, to display
your approved membership card, and to challenge anyone who does not have their card

displayed.
DECEMBER RANGE OFFICERS

12/ 2 Rick Egerter 384-6436 Wayne Sheets 95d~2wab
12/ 3 Bill Rowan 831-9317 Mark Hollis 330-5194
12/ 9 Bill Rahn 774-6234 Neal Knox 460-6777
12/10 Bill Marnane 869-7792 Bob Sadler 253-3501
12/16 Clagett Warfield 926-2515 Elmer Thias 647-6860
12/17  Joe Tarr 461-3464 Paul Hancock 774-5669

Skeet and Trap Ranges will be closed from December 23 through January 1, 1990.

THE LAST HUNTER SAFETY COURSE will be held at the Frederick Chapter, in Urbana, on November
10 and 17, and at our Chapter on November 18. Prospective students should call Wanda
Dawson at 253-2384.

LOOK FOR A COMPETITIVE SKEET AND TRAP match in February of next year. Meanwhile, sharpen
up your reflexes on our ranges.

NEWSPAPER SALVAGE PROGRAM: A1l Members 1living in down county collection areas, do not bring
your papers to the Chapter recycling shed, but do bring your bottles and cans.

CHRISTMAS TREE SALES will be held the first three week-ends in December, 2/3, 9/10 and 16/17,
all day. "We cut, you cut." There will be a nice selection, resonably priced, of
trees, holly, and various wreathes handmade to order by our expert craftsmen.



LONG TIME MEMBER Etley P. Smith, of Damascus, passed away Sunday, October 29, 1989. Our
warmest sympathy goes out to his wife, Virqinia, a frequent helper at Chapter events.

WE HAVE HEARD COMPLAINTS of NEWS LETTERS not being received until ten or more days after
they were mailed. They should ordinarily be in the mail within 7 days after the monthly
Board meeting. Anyone receiving their copy "late", please send a postcard to Joe
Hamilton, 13704 Frankfort Ct., Rockville, MD 20853, or call 871-6873, and give date
of delivery and zip code. This will assist the Post Office to find the gremlins.

A FEW GOOD MEN are needed Sunday, November 26, to go along to Berkley, West Virginia, to
get some 250 Christmas trees, and to help unload them when they arrive at the Chapter
grounds. Call Charlie Wiles at 972-7480. Could be fun.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL BILLS have been mailed, and returns are coming in. Please watch your
mail and send in your dues as soon as you can. Help JR Ale set a record for promptness.

THE NEXT MAJOR CHAPTER EVENT FOR MEMBERS AND GUESTS will be the Annual Wild Game dinner,
on Wednesday, January 24, 1990. Set this date aside, and plan to attend for a good
winter evening. Plenty of venison, ducks, geese, wabbits, turkeys and other game will
be needed, so bring it in, you Daniel Boones!
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